
 
ENCYCLICAL 

TO ALL DIOCESAN BISHOPS 
 
 

 
  
 
At the session of the Synod of Bishops of the Russian Church Abroad, which took 
place on February 24/March 9, 2021, WE HEARD: A proposal by Archbishop Gabriel 
to hold a Church-wide commemoration marking the 220th anniversary of the murder of 
Emperor Paul I Petrovich. 
 
 
RESOLVED: 1) To prayerfully commemorate the 220th anniversary of the murder of 
Emperor Paul I Petrovich on the first Soul Saturday of Great Lent, March 14/27 of this 
year. 2) To call on monastery abbots and parish rectors to preface this commemoration 
with befitting words. 
 
  
Concerning this we issue this decree. 
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Deputy Secretary of the Synod of Bishops 
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